from: DAVID GILROY BEVAN MP HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SWIA OAA 01 - 219 - 4539 Secretary: 021 - 308 - 6319 Charles Powell esq., Private Secretary Prime Minister, 10 Downing Street, London SwlA OAA May 26th, 1990 Dear hu Dowell Thank you for your letter of 24th May which I have received at home this morning, and I am most appreciative of the contents, and delighted that the Prime Minister would be pleased to witness the signature of the agreement. This is not an agreement to open a pharmacy (as in Tbilisi) but it is an agreement to open a disbtribution centre for pharmacies for the whole of the area, rather than a retail outlet, as I explained earlier. I have appraised my personal assistant, Graham Thornton, of the situation and also Mr.Charles Rommer, and we shall be contacting Malcolm McKinnon at the Department of Trade and Industry as you suggest about the detailed arrangements. We would be quite happy to come in at the end of the appointment at John Browne's in the same building, which would save the Prime Minister another journey and valuable minutes of her time. I am deeply appreciative of the Prime Minister's consideration in this matter.